

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA  
 + + + + +  
 ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD  
 + + + + +  
 ROLL CALL HEARING

```

-----=
IN THE MATTER OF:      :
                        :
Mid-Atlantic Shellfish, :
LLC                    :
t/a Mason's Famous    :
Lobster Rolls         :
1078 Wisconsin Avenue NW : Roll Call
Retailer CR - ANC 2E   : Hearing
License No. ABRA-120128 :
Case #22-PRO-00016    :
                        :
(New Application)      :
-----=
  
```

Monday  
 March 21, 2022

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board  
 met via Webex videoconference, LaVerne Fletcher,  
 Board's Agent, presiding.

**PRESENT:**

**LAVERNE FLETCHER, ABRA Board's Agent**

**ALSO PRESENT:**

**SIDON YOHANNES, Applicant's Counsel**  
**KAREN CRUSE, Citizen's Association of Georgetown**  
**PETER SACCO, ANC 2E**

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 10:01 a.m.

3 MS. FLETCHER: Okay, good morning  
4 everyone. We're now connected to YouTube for  
5 live streaming.

6 We have, well first of all, thank you  
7 for participating in ABRA's roll call hearing via  
8 the WebEx platform.

9 We have one case on the calendar  
10 today. This is the matter of Mason's Famous  
11 Lobster Rolls, Case No. 22-PRO-00016. Mid-  
12 Atlantic Shellfish, LLC, 1078 Wisconsin Avenue  
13 Northwest, License No. ABRA-120128.

14 This is a retailer Class CR new  
15 application. The protest issues are adverse  
16 impact on peace, order, and quiet.

17 My name is Laverne Fletcher,  
18 conducting the roll call hearing as the Board's  
19 agent.

20 Is anyone present on behalf of Famous  
21 Lobster Rolls?

22 (No audible response.)

23 MS. FLETCHER: Is anyone present on  
24 behalf of the Citizen's Association of  
25 Georgetown?

1 MS. CRUSE: Hi, Laverne, yes, it's  
2 Karen Cruse. I can't get on your website, so I'm  
3 on the phone.

4 MS. FLETCHER: Oh, nice to hear from  
5 you anyway.

6 (Laughter.)

7 MS. CRUSE: After I brush my hair and  
8 look decent. I don't know what the problem is.  
9 I cannot launch the meeting, so I just figured  
10 I'd just call.

11 MS. FLETCHER: Well, thank you, I know  
12 the feeling.

13 Ms. Cruse, would you please spell your  
14 name for the record?

15 MS. CRUSE: Yes, it's Karen, K-A-R-E-N,  
16 I think on my form I have Tammany, T-A-M-M-A-N-Y  
17 C-R-U-S-E.

18 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you very much.  
19 And, is anyone present on ANC 2E?

20 MR. SACCO: This is Peter Sacco, on  
21 behalf of ANC 2E.

22 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you, Mr. Sacco.  
23 Would you spell your name for the record, please?

24 MR. SACCO: Peter, last name Sacco, S-  
25 A-C-C-O.

1 MS. FLETCHER: I see a telephone number  
2 ending in 23. Who is that again?

3 COURT REPORTER: This is the court  
4 reporter.

5 MS. FLETCHER: That's what I thought.

6 Okay, so I don't see anyone here from  
7 the establishment. Has there been any  
8 communication between the establishment and CAG,  
9 or ANC 2E?

10 MS. CRUSE: Not with CAG.

11 MR. SACCO: The applicant previously  
12 appeared at one of our meetings. I'd have to  
13 check with the commissioner who is handling this  
14 for us, Lisa Palmer.

15 MS. FLETCHER: Well, we've got to wait  
16 at least 10 minutes to give them a chance to show  
17 up. The time is 10:04, so we'll just wait for  
18 six more minutes.

19 MS. CRUSE: It would be nicer if I  
20 could see you.

21 MS. FLETCHER: I know. I haven't seen  
22 you in a long time.

23 MS. CRUSE: As much as I'd like to see  
24 you, that's nice to say that I haven't had to see  
25 you in a long time.

1 MS. FLETCHER: I know. I know. That  
2 is so true.

3 MS. CRUSE: Although I hope, you know,  
4 Peter will know this, that we're getting  
5 bombarded with the renewals. And, I hope to God  
6 we don't have a lot of problems among the renewal  
7 renewees.

8 MS. FLETCHER: Yes, there are a lot of  
9 them out there.

10 MS. CRUSE: Are they on the ANC agenda  
11 for the next meeting, Peter?

12 MR. SACCO: Yes, we'll have several.  
13 I think there's a total of four on the agenda  
14 for, four or five on the agenda for next, for the  
15 April meeting.

16 MS. CRUSE: Oh, Lord. I'll have to  
17 check all that out. I saw it when they sent the  
18 list through to me.

19 I just saw ABRA, and then I started  
20 seeing names and went oh no, this is incredible.  
21 And, then I realized it was the renewal time.

22 So, anyway.

23 MS. FLETCHER: Mr. Sacco --

24 (Simultaneous speaking.)

25 MS. CRUSE: Laverne?

1 MS. FLETCHER: Huh?

2 MS. CRUSE: I'm sorry?

3 MS. FLETCHER: Go ahead, go ahead --

4

5 (Simultaneous speaking.)

6 MS. CRUSE: Can I go on?

7 MS. FLETCHER: -- Ms. Cruse.

8 MS. CRUSE: I was just going to ask you  
9 if you are downtown now or if you're still home,  
10 working out of home?

11 MS. FLETCHER: I'm working from the  
12 office Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. Thursday  
13 and Friday from home.

14 MS. CRUSE: Oh, okay. All right.

15 MS. FLETCHER: So, I am in one of our  
16 hearing rooms right now.

17 MS. CRUSE: Really?

18 MS. FLETCHER: Uh huh.

19 MS. CRUSE: They haven't started to  
20 have in-person protest hearings, have they?

21 MS. FLETCHER: No, not yet.

22 MS. CRUSE: Oh, good.

23 MS. FLETCHER: So, I don't, yes, we  
24 haven't heard anything about whether or not  
25 they're going to, whether or not the Board is

1 going to, when they're going to start having  
2 their hearings in person.

3 MS. CRUSE: Mmm.

4 MS. FLETCHER: I know some places  
5 aren't going to, but you know, I guess it  
6 depends.

7 MS. CRUSE: Yes, I think it's a  
8 potpourri all over the place. My husband works  
9 for the federal government and he's, today he's  
10 down there. Most of the time he's still here.

11 The have few people when they go down.  
12 It's just a mess.

13 MS. FLETCHER: I can imagine. I can  
14 definitely imagine. But it's going to be  
15 interesting. I like doing it virtually.

16 For me, it's just a matter of going  
17 into the hearing room. But you know, for the  
18 public, it makes a big difference.

19 MS. CRUSE: It makes a really big  
20 difference. And, particularly where it makes a  
21 difference is when you go down there for a real  
22 hearing, you know, a full-type hearing, or even  
23 just status, but you're sitting there waiting for  
24 the Board to arrive, which is not necessarily at  
25 9:30.

1 MS. FLETCHER: Yes.

2 MS. CRUSE: And, the you sit through  
3 everybody else, you know, and you go oh, gee I'm  
4 four or five on the agenda, and you get bogged  
5 down sometimes in the detail.

6 And, yes, so this makes it much more  
7 pleasant, although it's nice to get down there  
8 and see people.

9 MS. FLETCHER: It does. You can do  
10 other things while you wait, right?

11 MS. CRUSE: Yes. Yes, yes, so.

12 MS. FLETCHER: So, I see a telephone  
13 number now ending in 5-1. Who is that?

14 MS. YOHANNES: Yes, this is me, Sidon  
15 Yohannes.

16 MS. FLETCHER: Ms. Yohannes, we were  
17 waiting on you. You had a few more minutes. You  
18 signed in just in time.

19 MS. YOHANNES: Thank you. I cannot log  
20 in for whatever reason. I'm having some trouble  
21 with my laptop.

22 MS. FLETCHER: Well, Ms. Yohannes,  
23 you're here on behalf of the licensee?

24 MS. YOHANNES: Yes, I'm here on behalf  
25 of the licensee. Do I need so spell my name?



1 MS. FLETCHER: Yes.

2 MS. YOHANNES: S-I-D-O-N Y-O-H-A-N-N-E-  
3 S.

4 MS. FLETCHER: Thank you.

5 So, we need to set a date for  
6 mediation. Oh, first of all, the Citizens  
7 Association of Georgetown and ANC 2E, do have  
8 standing as protestants.

9 We need to set a date for a mediation,  
10 a status hearing, and a protest hearing. I'll  
11 give you the dates for the status and protest  
12 hearing first.

13 The status hearing is set for April  
14 27, April 27 at 10:30 a.m. Okay, protest hearing  
15 is set for May 25, 2022, at 1:30 p.m.

16 MS. YOHANNES: Okay.

17 MS. FLETCHER: And, we now need to set  
18 a date for mediation. I'll give you the next  
19 available day.

20 The next available day is Thursday,  
21 March, Thursday, March 23. That's on a  
22 Wednesday. I don't know if any of you have any  
23 hearings before the Board on Wednesday. No.

24 MS. YOHANNES: I actually, so I will --  
25 (Simultaneous speaking.)

1 MS. FLETCHER: Go ahead, Ms. Yohannes.

2 MS. YOHANNES: -- I actually do have a  
3 hearing, so I will not be available.

4 MS. FLETCHER: What about, we can do  
5 Thursday, actually we can do next Monday the 28th  
6 in the afternoon at 1:30, if anybody would like  
7 that date. Or we can move to Thursday the 31st.

8 So Monday or Thursday of next week are  
9 available.

10 MS. CRUSE: The 31st is probably better  
11 for me at this point.

12 MS. FLETCHER: Okay.

13 MS. CRUSE: Although I might be able to  
14 make the others.

15 I think we have, CAG and ANC have  
16 another status on the 28th, so --

17 (Simultaneous speaking.)

18 MS. FLETCHER: Oh, okay.

19 MS. CRUSE: -- I can be there, yes.

20 MS. FLETCHER: Well, you know, we also  
21 have the, if the 31st doesn't work for you, Mr.  
22 Sacco or Ms. Yohannes, we can move to the next  
23 week.

24 But if it does, you can let me know.

25 MS. YOHANNES: Yes, the 31st works for

1 me.

2 MS. FLETCHER: Mr. Sacco, what about  
3 you?

4 MR. SACCO: I mean, it will probably be  
5 the commissioner, Lisa Palmer attending. So,  
6 I'll just pass along the date to her. And if  
7 there's by chance any issue, I'm sure she can  
8 reach out.

9 MS. FLETCHER: Do you have preference  
10 for morning or afternoon?

11 MR. SACCO: It would be up to the  
12 commissioner, but I'll just pass it along  
13 whenever it ends up being.

14 MS. FLETCHER: Then what about 10  
15 o'clock, or 11:00?

16 MS. CRUSE: 10:00 is fine with me.

17 MS. FLETCHER: What about you, Ms.  
18 Yohannes?

19 MS. YOHANNES: That's fine.

20 MS. FLETCHER: Okay, mediation is set  
21 for Thursday, March 31 at 10:00.

22 So, Mr. Sacco, you just answered the  
23 question I was going to ask, are you going to be  
24 representing ANC 2E at the mediation. You said  
25 it's going to be Lisa Palmer?

1 MR. SACCO: It should be, yes.

2 MS. FLETCHER: Okay, so I don't need  
3 your email address.

4 MR. SACCO: I'm happy to help  
5 coordinate, if that would help.

6 (Laughter.)

7 MS. CRUSE: The master coordinator.

8 (Laughter.)

9 MS. CRUSE: You do realize that without  
10 Peter, there's no ANC.

11 (Laughter.)

12 MS. CRUSE: Seriously.

13 MR. SACCO: Thank you, Cookie.

14 MS. FLETCHER: Peter, you can give me  
15 your email address. I'll jot it down.

16 MR. SACCO: Yes, it's 2, so the number  
17 2, E as in Edward@ANC.dc.gov.

18 MS. FLETCHER: That's 2E@ANC.DC.GOV?

19 MR. SACCO: That is correct.

20 MS. FLETCHER: Okay, well thank you  
21 very much for that, and I will see you all on the  
22 31st at 10:00.

23 Look forward to seeing you then.

24 MS. CRUSE: Sounds good to me.

25 MS. FLETCHER: Okay, well thank you for

1 coming.

2 MR. SACCO: Thank you, Laverne.

3 MS. CRUSE: Before I get off, since  
4 Sidon is on, Sidon, can we just start to work on  
5 something ahead of time since I can't see this as  
6 being a real horrendous operation?

7 MS. YOHANNES: Yes, absolutely.

8 (Laughter.)

9 MS. CRUSE: Okay, good. And, then  
10 maybe we won't see Laverne. Or hear Laverne.

11 (Laughter.)

12 MS. CRUSE: Okay.

13 MS. FLETCHER: Well, you know, if that  
14 works out, let me know and I'll cancel the  
15 mediation.

16 MS. CRUSE: I think it will.

17 MS. FLETCHER: Okay, well I made a note  
18 of that, so just keep me posted.

19 MS. YOHANNES: Okay, will do.

20 MS. FLETCHER: Well, thank you for  
21 coming.

22 All right, I'll sign out.

23 MR. SACCO: Thank you, Laverne.

24 MS. YOHANNES: Thank you very much.

25 MS. FLETCHER: You're welcome, Peter.

1       Bye Cookie, bye Sidon.

2                   MS. YOHANNES: Bye-bye.

3                   MR. SACCO: Bye.

4                   MS. FLETCHER: Bye-bye.

5                   (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter  
6       went off the record at 10:14 a.m.)

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

**A**

**A-C-C-O** 3:25  
**a.m** 2:2 9:14 14:6  
**able** 10:13  
**above-entitled** 14:5  
**ABRA** 1:17 5:19  
**ABRA's** 2:7  
**ABRA-120128** 1:9 2:13  
**absolutely** 13:7  
**address** 12:3,15  
**adverse** 2:15  
**afternoon** 10:6 11:10  
**agenda** 5:10,13,14 8:4  
**agent** 1:15,17 2:19  
**ahead** 6:3,3 10:1 13:5  
**Alcoholic** 1:2,14  
**ANC** 1:8,20 3:19,21 4:9  
 5:10 9:7 10:15 11:24  
 12:10  
**answered** 11:22  
**anybody** 10:6  
**anyway** 3:5 5:22  
**appeared** 4:12  
**applicant** 4:11  
**Applicant's** 1:19  
**application** 1:10 2:15  
**April** 5:15 9:13,14  
**arrive** 7:24  
**Association** 1:20 2:24  
 9:7  
**Atlantic** 2:12  
**attending** 11:5  
**audible** 2:22  
**available** 9:19,20 10:3,9  
**Avenue** 1:8 2:12

**B**

**behalf** 2:20,24 3:21  
 8:23,24  
**better** 10:10  
**Beverage** 1:2,14  
**big** 7:18,19  
**Board** 1:2,14 6:25 7:24  
 9:23  
**Board's** 1:15,17 2:18  
**bogged** 8:4  
**bombarded** 5:5  
**brush** 3:7  
**bye** 14:1,1,3  
**Bye-bye** 14:2,4

**C**

**C-R-U-S-E** 3:17  
**CAG** 4:8,10 10:15  
**calendar** 2:9  
**call** 1:3,8 2:7,18 3:10  
**cancel** 13:14  
**case** 1:9 2:9,11

**chance** 4:16 11:7  
**check** 4:13 5:17  
**Citizen's** 1:20 2:24  
**Citizens** 9:6  
**Class** 2:14  
**COLUMBIA** 1:1  
**coming** 13:1,21  
**commissioner** 4:13  
 11:5,12  
**communication** 4:8  
**conducting** 2:18  
**connected** 2:4  
**Control** 1:2,14  
**Cookie** 12:13 14:1  
**coordinate** 12:5  
**coordinator** 12:7  
**correct** 12:19  
**Counsel** 1:19  
**court** 4:3,3  
**CR** 1:8 2:14  
**Cruse** 1:20 3:1,2,7,13  
 3:15 4:10,19,23 5:3  
 5:10,16,25 6:2,6,7,8  
 6:14,17,19,22 7:3,7  
 7:19 8:2,11 10:10,13  
 10:19 11:16 12:7,9,12  
 12:24 13:3,9,12,16

**D**

**date** 9:5,9,18 10:7 11:6  
**dates** 9:11  
**day** 9:19,20  
**decent** 3:8  
**definitely** 7:14  
**depends** 7:6  
**detail** 8:5  
**difference** 7:18,20,21  
**DISTRICT** 1:1  
**doing** 7:15  
**downtown** 6:9

**E**

**E** 12:17  
**Edward@ANC.dc.gov**  
 12:17  
**email** 12:3,15  
**ends** 11:13  
**establishment** 4:7,8  
**everybody** 8:3

**F**

**Famous** 1:7 2:10,20  
**federal** 7:9  
**feeling** 3:12  
**figured** 3:9  
**fine** 11:16,19  
**first** 2:6 9:6,12  
**five** 5:14 8:4

**Fletcher** 1:14,17 2:3,17  
 2:23 3:4,11,18,22 4:1  
 4:5,15,21 5:1,8,23 6:1  
 6:3,7,11,15,18,21,23  
 7:4,13 8:1,9,12,16,22  
 9:1,4,17 10:1,4,12,18  
 10:20 11:2,9,14,17,20  
 12:2,14,18,20,25  
 13:13,17,20,25 14:4  
**form** 3:16  
**forward** 12:23  
**four** 5:13,14 8:4  
**Friday** 6:13  
**full-type** 7:22

**G**

**gee** 8:3  
**Georgetown** 1:20 2:25  
 9:7  
**getting** 5:4  
**give** 4:16 9:11,18 12:14  
**God** 5:5  
**government** 7:9  
**guess** 7:5

**H**

**hair** 3:7  
**handling** 4:13  
**happy** 12:4  
**hear** 3:4 13:10  
**heard** 6:24  
**hearing** 1:3,8 2:7,18  
 6:16 7:17,22,22 9:10  
 9:10,12,13,14 10:3  
**hearings** 6:20 7:2 9:23  
**help** 12:4,5  
**Hi** 3:1  
**home** 6:9,10,13  
**hope** 5:3,5  
**horrendous** 13:6  
**huh** 6:1,18  
**husband** 7:8

**I**

**imagine** 7:13,14  
**impact** 2:16  
**in-person** 6:20  
**incredible** 5:20  
**interesting** 7:15  
**issue** 11:7  
**issues** 2:15

**J**

**jot** 12:15

**K**

**K-A-R-E-N** 3:15  
**Karen** 1:20 3:2,15

**keep** 13:18

**L**

**laptop** 8:21  
**Laughter** 3:6 12:6,8,11  
 13:8,11  
**launch** 3:9  
**LaVerne** 1:14,17 2:17  
 3:1 5:25 13:2,10,10  
 13:23  
**License** 1:9 2:13  
**licensee** 8:23,25  
**Lisa** 4:14 11:5,25  
**list** 5:18  
**live** 2:5  
**LLC** 1:6 2:12  
**Lobster** 1:7 2:11,21  
**log** 8:19  
**long** 4:22,25  
**look** 3:8 12:23  
**Lord** 5:16  
**lot** 5:6,8

**M**

**March** 1:12 9:21,21  
 11:21  
**Mason's** 1:7 2:10  
**master** 12:7  
**matter** 1:5 2:10 7:16  
 14:5  
**mean** 11:4  
**mediation** 9:6,9,18  
 11:20,24 13:15  
**meeting** 3:9 5:11,15  
**meetings** 4:12  
**mess** 7:12  
**met** 1:14  
**Mid-** 2:11  
**Mid-Atlantic** 1:6  
**minutes** 4:16,18 8:17  
**Mmm** 7:3  
**Monday** 1:12 6:12 10:5  
 10:8  
**morning** 2:3 11:10  
**move** 10:7,22

**N**

**name** 2:17 3:14,23,24  
 8:25  
**names** 5:20  
**necessarily** 7:24  
**need** 8:25 9:5,9,17 12:2  
**new** 1:10 2:14  
**nice** 3:4 4:24 8:7  
**nicer** 4:19  
**Northwest** 2:13  
**note** 13:17  
**number** 4:1 8:13 12:16

<b>NW</b> 1:8	<b>representing</b> 11:24	<b>today</b> 2:10 7:9	<b>23</b> 4:2 9:21
<hr/>	<b>response</b> 2:22	<b>total</b> 5:13	<b>25</b> 9:15
<b>O</b>	<b>retailer</b> 1:8 2:14	<b>trouble</b> 8:20	<b>27</b> 9:14,14
<b>o'clock</b> 11:15	<b>roll</b> 1:3,8 2:7,18	<b>true</b> 5:2	<b>28th</b> 10:5,16
<b>office</b> 6:12	<b>Rolls</b> 1:7 2:11,21	<b>Tuesday</b> 6:12	<b>2E</b> 1:8,20 3:19,21 4:9 9:7 11:24
<b>operation</b> 13:6	<b>room</b> 7:17	<hr/>	<b>2E@ANC.DC.GOV</b> 12:18
<b>order</b> 2:16	<b>rooms</b> 6:16	<b>U</b>	<hr/>
<hr/>	<hr/>	<hr/>	<b>3</b>
<b>P</b>	<b>S</b>	<b>V</b>	<hr/>
<b>P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S</b> 2:1	<b>S</b> 9:3	<b>videoconference</b> 1:14	<b>31</b> 11:21
<b>p.m</b> 9:15	<b>S-</b> 3:24	<b>virtually</b> 7:15	<b>31st</b> 10:7,10,21,25 12:22
<b>Palmer</b> 4:14 11:5,25	<b>S-I-D-O-N</b> 9:2	<hr/>	<hr/>
<b>participating</b> 2:7	<b>Sacco</b> 1:20 3:20,20,22 3:24,24 4:11 5:12,23	<b>W</b>	<b>4</b>
<b>particularly</b> 7:20	10:22 11:2,4,11,22	<b>wait</b> 4:15,17 8:10	<hr/>
<b>pass</b> 11:6,12	12:1,4,13,16,19 13:2	<b>waiting</b> 7:23 8:17	<b>5</b>
<b>peace</b> 2:16	13:23 14:3	<b>Webex</b> 1:14 2:8	<hr/>
<b>people</b> 7:11 8:8	<b>saw</b> 5:17,19	<b>website</b> 3:2	<b>5-1</b> 8:13
<b>person</b> 7:2	<b>seeing</b> 5:20 12:23	<b>Wednesday</b> 6:12 9:22 9:23	<hr/>
<b>Peter</b> 1:20 3:20,24 5:4 5:11 12:10,14 13:25	<b>seen</b> 4:21	<b>week</b> 10:8,23	<b>6</b>
<b>phone</b> 3:3	<b>sent</b> 5:17	<b>welcome</b> 13:25	<hr/>
<b>place</b> 7:8	<b>Seriously</b> 12:12	<b>went</b> 5:20 14:6	<b>7</b>
<b>places</b> 7:4	<b>set</b> 9:5,9,13,15,17 11:20	<b>Wisconsin</b> 1:8 2:12	<hr/>
<b>platform</b> 2:8	<b>Shellfish</b> 1:6 2:12	<b>work</b> 10:21 13:4	<b>8</b>
<b>pleasant</b> 8:7	<b>show</b> 4:16	<b>working</b> 6:10,11	<hr/>
<b>please</b> 3:13,23	<b>Sidon</b> 1:19 8:14 13:4,4 14:1	<b>works</b> 7:8 10:25 13:14	<b>9</b>
<b>point</b> 10:11	<b>sign</b> 13:22	<hr/>	<b>9:30</b> 7:25
<b>posted</b> 13:18	<b>signed</b> 8:18	<b>X</b>	<hr/>
<b>potpourri</b> 7:8	<b>Simultaneous</b> 5:24 6:5 9:25 10:17	<hr/>	<b>Y</b>
<b>preference</b> 11:9	<b>sit</b> 8:2	<b>Y-O-H-A-N-N-E-</b> 9:2	<b>Yohannes</b> 1:19 8:14,15 8:16,19,22,24 9:2,16 9:24 10:1,2,22,25 11:18,19 13:7,19,24 14:2
<b>present</b> 1:16,18 2:20,23 3:19	<b>sitting</b> 7:23	<b>YouTube</b> 2:4	<hr/>
<b>presiding</b> 1:15	<b>six</b> 4:18	<b>Z</b>	<hr/>
<b>previously</b> 4:11	<b>sorry</b> 6:2	<hr/>	<b>0</b>
<b>probably</b> 10:10 11:4	<b>Sounds</b> 12:24	<hr/>	<hr/>
<b>problem</b> 3:8	<b>speaking</b> 5:24 6:5 9:25 10:17	<b>1</b>	<b>1:30</b> 9:15 10:6
<b>problems</b> 5:6	<b>spell</b> 3:13,23 8:25	<hr/>	<b>10</b> 4:16 11:14
<b>protest</b> 2:15 6:20 9:10 9:11,14	<b>standing</b> 9:8	<b>10:00</b> 11:16,21 12:22	<b>10:01</b> 2:2
<b>protestants</b> 9:8	<b>start</b> 7:1 13:4	<b>10:01</b> 4:17	<b>10:14</b> 14:6
<b>public</b> 7:18	<b>started</b> 5:19 6:19	<b>10:30</b> 9:14	<b>1078</b> 1:8 2:12
<hr/>	<b>status</b> 7:23 9:10,11,13 10:16	<b>11:00</b> 11:15	<hr/>
<b>Q</b>	<b>streaming</b> 2:5	<b>2</b>	<b>2</b> 12:16,17
<b>question</b> 11:23	<hr/>	<b>2022</b> 1:12 9:15	<b>21</b> 1:12
<b>quiet</b> 2:16	<b>T</b>	<b>22-PRO-00016</b> 1:9 2:11	<hr/>
<hr/>	<b>T-A-M-M-A-N-Y</b> 3:16		
<b>R</b>	<b>t/a</b> 1:7		
<b>reach</b> 11:8	<b>Tammany</b> 3:16		
<b>real</b> 7:21 13:6	<b>telephone</b> 4:1 8:12		
<b>realize</b> 12:9	<b>thank</b> 2:6 3:11,18,22 8:19 9:4 12:13,20,25 13:2,20,23,24		
<b>realized</b> 5:21	<b>things</b> 8:10		
<b>reason</b> 8:20	<b>thought</b> 4:5		
<b>record</b> 3:14,23 14:6	<b>Thursday</b> 6:12 9:20,21 10:5,7,8 11:21		
<b>renewal</b> 5:6,21			
<b>renewals</b> 5:5			
<b>renewees</b> 5:7			
<b>reporter</b> 4:3,4			



C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Mason's Famous Lobster Rolls

Before: DCABRA

Date: 03-21-22

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under  
my direction; further, that said transcript is a  
true and accurate record of the proceedings.



-----  
Court Reporter

**NEAL R. GROSS**

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701